
Minutes 

Strong-Board of Selectmen 

October 27, 2020@6pm 

1. Call meeting to order: Rob Elliott called the Selectmen’s Meeting to order at 6pm with a flag salute. 

2. Board Member Attendance Recognized: Present: Rob Elliott, Jim Burrill, Andrew Pratt, and Richard 

Worthley. Rod Cook absent.  Others attending: Betsy DuBois, and Duayne Boyd. 

3. Approval of the Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes from 10/13/2020: Jim Burrill made a motion to approve the 

Selectmen’s meeting minutes from 10/13/2020.  Dick W. 2nd  the motion and all voted in favor (4-0) 

4. Approval of the Treasurer’s Warrant for week of 10/29/2020 for $12,416.61: Dick Worthley made a motion 

to approve the treasurer’s warrant for the week of 10/29/2020 for $12,416.61.  Andy P. seconded the 

motion and all voted in favor (4-0) 

5. Reports Treasurer/Town Clerk/Highway Foreman: Duayne had a question about the Personnel Policy 

regarding the difference between sick time and bereavement time as stated in the Personnel Policy.  The 

language needs to be adjusted so that it is clear that bereavement time is a separate benefit from sick time.  

Andy P. made a motion was made to amend the section called Bereavement Pay to exclude covered under 

sick leave pay wording. Dick Worthley 2nd the motion and all voted in favor (4-0). Duayne would like to 

advertise for part time plow driver with a CDL license.  Selectmen discussed adding snow removal 

responsibilities for FMB in the AD.  He said they have finished putting the sand up, the garage yard has 

been hot topped, and he has put the plow gear on in case of Friday storm.  

6. Selectmen’s Reports: Dick W. wanted to discuss roadside mowing.  It was noted that the road side is 

getting pretty chewed up.  There were concerns about brush being left in the ditches when snow comes.  

Duayne said they would get it cleaned up as best they could.  Andy said there has been a request from 

Aaron Madden’s son or daughter to remove the cemetery flags as part of their required community service 

for school.  Selectmen had no problem with this.  Andy, Rob, and Duayne have had questions regarding 

where the line falls for the septic cluster at a N. Main Street property.  They were going to do more 

research.  Andy said he will reach out to Mike Yeaton for an estimate for park and beach clean-up.  Rob E. 

said he will have specific numbers on structures for the park next meeting. Rob said that what he has seen 

so far has been pretty expensive; anywhere from $3,500-$5,000.    

Dick W. made a motion to adjourn. Rob E. 2nd the motion and all voted in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 

6:40pm 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Betsy Dubois 

Clerk 

 


